
27th February 2020 

Tena Koutou te Whanau 

On Tuesday evening I met with the Board of Trustees and after a 

short presentation and some discussion around the role of Acting Principal the board confirmed my               

continuation in the position until a permanent replacement for Kaye has been found.  In the meantime Robbie 

McGougan has been employed as a long term reliever to teach in Room 4.  We welcome Robbie onto the staff 

and look forward to the contribution he will make to the school. 

Staff have been working diligently to test and assess our students to give us and them a baseline from which to 

measure their academic progress and achievement over the year.  These assessments also inform staff of your 

child’s strengths in various subjects and the areas still needing to be developed.  Educating our students is a 

home and school collaboration and if you would like ideas on how you can help your child at home please 

come in and chat about it with your child’s teacher. 

Next Monday we have 3 teams attending the SMASH cricket tournament at the college and then on Friday we 

will run our annual Triathlon day which we will aim to get under way at 1.00pm. 

Naku noa 

Phil Gurnick 

Acting Principal 

 

MASCOT 

Friday Lunch 

Lunch orders are        

happening this term 

every Friday.  $5.00 for 

a six inch sub roll.  

Please bring money and 

place your order at the 

school office. 

Ocean-Lee 

Respect, Responsibility, Aroha, Self-discipline, Honesty 

Phone: 07 862 8602    Absentee Messages: 027 9523203 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

  Coming Events 

Hui-tanguru  (February) 

28th  Cricket Training 

Poutū-te-rangi  (March) 

2nd   Cricket Smash 

4th  Hearing & Vision Testing 

6th  Triathlon starting 1.00pm at school 

11th  Yr 7 & 8 Immunisations 

13th  Senior Swimming Sports 

18th  Ohinemuri Swimming Sports 

30th  Beach Skills Day  

 



 Miller Avenue School Contact Information 

 E-mail: office@millerave.school.nz 

 Website: www.millerave.school.nz 

 Bank Account: 03-1572-0010292-00 (please put in payment details) Westpac, Paeroa 

Public Notices 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 



Positive Playground Caught Being Good Big ‘A’ attendance Award 

Flynn—Room 10 

Tiana—Room 6 

Marlie—Room 10 

Taylor—Room 7 

  

 

Room 4 

This weeks Te Reo 

Morena 

Good morning 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

NETBALL  It’s that time of year again to get our netball season underway.  Notices went home yesterday 
with students who are interested in playing Netball this year.  Can all permission slips please be returned 
to the office by tomorrow (Friday) and students will receive 20 house points and an ice block at the end 
of the day.  We have had a lot of interest from our kids this year to join netball which means we may 
need more coaches and managers.  If you are interested in coaching or managing a senior or junior team 
please let the school know by Friday.  The junior coach will be given training to help with their coaching.  

CRICKET SMASH Next Monday 2nd March at Paeroa College 9am—2.30pm.  Students participating have 
received a notice today with details for the day. 

SCHOOL TRIATHLON   Next Friday 6th March we are holding our school triathlon starting at 1.00pm at 
school.  Students will need to bring their bikes and helmets, swimming togs and a towel.  Parents, family 
and friends are most warmly invited to come along to cheer our students on. 

YEAR 7 & 8 IMMUNISATIONS  Thank you to those families who have returned their child’s                    
Immunisation forms to school.  If you still have your child’s form at home can you please return it to 
school as soon as possible.  All forms need to be returned regardless if you do not wish for your child to 
be  immunised.  Immunisations will be happening at school on Wednesday 11th March. 

MOBILE DENTAL VAN  The Mobile Dental Van is currently at Paeroa Central School. 

We are currently trying to resolve the issues of finding a suitable and safe parking site for our next unit at 
Miller Avenue Primary School.   We will keep you informed of our progress.  In the meantime, if you have 
any dental concerns for your child we are available at Paeroa Central School by calling: 0800 TALKTEETH 
(0800825583) or 021359798.  Thank you. 

MILLER AVENUE SCHOOL UNIFORMS   If you are needing to order new uniforms for your child/children 
please see Trish or Linda in the office for an order form.  Otherwise you can order online from Direct 
Group.  The details to use are as follows: Username—MillerAve   Password—Uniform 

SHELLS 

If you have any shells you may have 

collected or no longer need please 

bring them into our school. 

Thank you. 



f 

Servicing Paeroa for over 

35 years   

 

 

33 Puke Rd 

Paeroa 3600 

 

 

 
 

 

Veterinary Hospital & Pet Supplies 

Farm, Lifestyle & Equine Services & Supplies 

 

07 862 7295 

paeroa@fvs.co.nz 

Phone:  02108088043 

Miller Avenue School—Creating brighter futures, together. 

Rob Irwin 

We specialize in supplying and installing the  

following: 

 All types of flooring 

 Paint, plastering & wall paper 

 Window coverings 

 Kitchen and bathroom design & install 

 Indoor & Outdoor renovations 

 Project Management 

Phone: 022 171 0899 


